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Meeting Minutes 
August 5, 2015 
 
Attendees: 24 Alicia Andrews, Dave Andrews, Jerry Braunberger, Ruben Cruz, Alex Gross, Bert 
Jacobson, Josh James, Sean Kato, DaWayne Kerbs, Nick Kerbs, Bonnie Mueller, Halia Mueller, 
Hope Mueller, Jim Mueller, Karl Mueller, Chris Pokorny, Eddie Sanders, Licia Shultz, Addie Sitton, 
Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Douglas Thomas, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley,  
 
Alicia Andrews called the meeting to order in President Ruben Cruz’s absence  at 7.02 pm. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the July 1st minutes and they were approved as read. 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer’s reported and it was approved as presented. 
 

Old Business 
 

Old Equipment Storage Update 
Tim Steck will talk to the Viper Club in Washington and see if they have interest in our old 
timing equipment.  Bonnie Mueller will provide Tim with their email address. 

Larison Rock Recap 
Bonnie Mueller reported we had around 36 people participate.  Peggy Steck earned Queen of 
the Hill and Dave Kipperman King of the Hill.  The potties were not delivered Friday evening.  
Bonnie called and they were delivered Saturday morning. YAY!! A mountain bike group was in 
the area.  They drove up the hill in a large van with several mountain bikes on top.  They drove 
under our antenna that was stretched across the road quite high, but not high enough.  One 
bike was damaged and the antenna.  The club took care of both and learned a lesson.  

Event 5 and 6 Recap      
Jerry Braunberger reported the weather was great and everyone liked the coures.  Our turn 
out was down.  We had 81 on Saturday and 75 on Sunday.  He gave many thanks to the 
following:  DaWayne Kerbs for helping chair the event in Bert Jacobson‘s absence; Bonnie 
and Jim Mueller spending 6 hours blowing off the course on Thursday; Cat Rice and Halli 
Williams for lining our parking grid;, Tim and Peggy Steck for setting up timing, and Alicia 
Andrews for taking over in Ruben Cruz’s absence.  Jace Ocker thanked Jerry Braunburger for 
not running in to him after he stalled at the finish line.  Jai Porter’s band was playing Saturday 
evening at Odell Lake Lodge.  Mueller’s enjoyed her performance.  

Willamette Pass Venue / Future 
Lorin Wamsley reported at this point in time the venue is not in jeopardy.  He spoke with 
Willamette Pass.  Evidently late Saturday, the fire level increased from 2 to 3.  The Forest 
Service was not aware we were running up there.  Willamette Pass leases the land from the 
Forest Service.  We don’t know what will be required next year.  We may need a permit.  Our 
Willamette Pass Representative indicated the parking was out of control.  There can be no 
vehicles or motor homes off of pavement, no stoves or barbecues.  He didn’t understand why 
the Forest Service was concerned with the generators.  We may need a waiver next year as 
we do for Larison.  We may consider running in late July in 2016 to beat the fire danger. 
Mosquitos are bad in June so probably won’t do that.  We will put together a Do and Don’t  list 
for next year’s event flyer.  

Adopt a Highway Clean-up 
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Bonnie Mueller queried how many people will be attending the clean-up.  We’ll meet Saturday, 
August 15th 9:00 am at Superior Tire in Goshen.  Pizza and beer will be provided by the club at 
Roaring Rapids after the clean-up.  Let’s see who has the most unusual find. 
 
 

New Business 
 
Event 7 and 8 Planning 

Bonnie and Jim Mueller will Chair the September 19th and 20th events.  Alicia Andrews is 
working on IROC.  We’ll discuss trailer towing at the next meeting. Bonnie will verify Ruben 
Cruz has ordered the potties.  Bonnie will contact Cindy Lee food cart and also make her 
aware of Shootout. 

Shootout 
Jerry Braunberger reported he had been contacted by Jack Gassaway of ACCO to co-op 
Shootout with them on October 10th and 11th.  There was no opposition.  Tim Steck offered to 
provide timing.  Lorin Wamsley will check on the Creswell site.  ACCO will reimburse our 
expenses.  Jerry will co-ordinate between the 2 clubs. 

Blower 
Jerry Braunberger felt bad Bonnie Mueller didn’t have an easy way of handling the blower to  
clean the course at events 5 and 6.  He wanted to come up with a way to weld a piece on the 
blower that would make the task easier.  It will be explored. 

Registration Trailer Brakes 
Nick Kerbs reported the brakes are not working on the registration Trailer.  Jerry Braunberger 
volunteered to have them fixed.   

Schedule Flyer Party 
The flyer party will be held at 5:30 pm Tuesday, August 11th at Jim Mueller’s old office.   
 

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley, Secretary 

 

 
Homework Assignments 

 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley 
(BreWams@comcast.net) no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
AUG Peggy Steck  SEP  Keith Olsen  OCT DaWayne Kerbs  
NOV Bert Jacobson DEC Douglas Thomas JAN Ruben Cruz   
FEB    MAR    APR 
  
All – Flyer Party, 5:30 pm Friday, July 16th at Jim Mueller’s old office 
All – Highway Clean-Up, 9:00 am Saturday, August 15th at Superior Tire in Goshen 
Alicia Andrews – Plan IROC 
Bert Jacobson – Chair Event 5 
Bonnie Mueller – Insurance Events 5 and 6 
Bonnie Mueller – Confirm Cindy Lee Cart for Events 7 and 8 and Shootout 
Bonnie and Jim Mueller – Chair Events 7 and 8 
Jerry Braunberger – Check out A/C electrical requirements 
Jerry Braunberger – Fix registration trailer brakes 
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Lorin Wamsley – Make sponsors aware of the “Specials” page for discount offer 
Lorin Wamsley – Contact Creswell Venue for shoot out and confirm events 7 and 8 
Ruben Cruz – Retrieve VP position manual from Tanner 
Ruben Cruz – Order Potties for Events 7 and 8 
Tim Steck – Check out national forums to sell our old equipment and contact the Viper club out of WA 
Tim Steck – Revise sponsor’s “Specials” page 


